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With Governor Wolf’s announcement that public and private residential and non-

residential construction may resume statewide starting Friday, May 1, Jeff Barnes 

immediately contacted Arthur Funk and Sons’ project manager.  While she was unable to 

confirm exactly when our construction will fully resume, minimally the following 

changes will be going into effect immediately to create and maintain a healthy working 

atmosphere: 

• There will be no site visits by staff, guests or leaders. 

• All food deliveries will be shutdown.   

• All tours of the site will be prohibited. 

• The Sneak Peak event will be postponed indefinitely. 

• Photography of the site will be stopped until further notice. 

 

When construction was halted on March 20, the building was nine weeks from being 

completed.  It will take time to plan the startup, enlist and schedule all of the 

subcontractors, wait on necessary supplies for which there may be delays and deal with 

last minute problems which arise. Upon restarting construction our contractor will create 

a new timeline for finishing up our church building.  Leadership Council will provide a 

new timeline regarding when our last services will be conducted at our present facility 

and the first services at our new church as possible.   

 

We would ask that you continue to pray for the health and welfare of all of the 

construction workers and their families.  Thank you, in advance, for your cooperation. 

 


